
What’s Inside

2 • Ski Club Events
  • Iron Man Winners
3 • Lashar gets Award
4 • Ski Cub Volunteer
    Party and Gleason    
     Rand Award Winner
6 • Ski Club Golf Classi
8 • Mountain to Mud    
      Winner
9 • Visit with Stub Taylor
10 • King’s Kids - A New  
       Initiative For Local   
       Kids
12 • Ski Hall of Fame      
       Moves To ‘Loaf 
16 • CVA Wrap Up

N E W S
Published on the Mountain  • Carrabassett Valley • Maine • May 2019

Sugarloaf Ski Club
su

ga
rloaf ski club

maine

Ski Club Board
of Directors

Jon Hellstedt
Tom Hildreth
Nancy Holliday 
Kim Kearing 
Rick Ray 
Peter Smith 
Lev Steeves 
Joyce Tobias 
Joe Tutlis
Peter Van Alstine
Patrick Willihan
Jim McCormack - SMC
Kate Punderson - CVA

Ski Club Members:  
Approx. 1,500

President’s Message
Ginny Bousum  

          Continued on page 7

Spark Joy
I’m enjoying memories 
of our outstanding ski 
season. Sugarloaf was 
graced with several feet 
of natural snow from 
opening-day powder in 
November to those last 
runs in May.  As we turn 
our attention to spring 
cleaning, as we rake, 
sweep and put away our 
cold-weather gear, I am 
thinking of Marie Kondo’s 
tidying-up method and 
finding what “sparks joy.” 
(For those unfamiliar with 
Kondo, a quick Google 
search will explain.)

For Ski Club members, 
skiing and riding sparks 
joy, especially when 
taking family runs to-
gether. I truly enjoyed 
a three-generations-run 

from the top down 
Gondola Line during the 
festive Reggae weekend. 
Even the chairlift rides up 
with grandkids spark joy, 
as does sharing the love 
of our sport with folks of 
all ages.

This winter, as president 
of your Ski Club, I found 
joy in the results of our 
focus - to get more local 
kids into ski 

programs.  Here at 
Sugarloaf the new 
Boomauger Program was 
very successful. The 
Sugarloaf Ski Club 
“family” felt the joy of 
seeing the smiling faces 
of happy youngsters 
who came for lessons 
and fun all winter.  At 
Spruce and Baker Moun-
tains, Sugarloaf Ski Club 

May 5, 2019, was closing day for a truly great
season. Last chair of the season was occupied by

Colin McDonough, Mike Tighe, Chris Prudente and 
Brett Dyer.This winter, as 

president of your Ski 
Club, I found joy in 

the results of our focus 
- to get more local kids 

into ski programs. 
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    Yes,  I would like to be a member of
       the Sugarloaf Ski Club!
Name:_______________________________________Address:_________________________________

City:  _______________________State: ____________ Zip:________________ 

Email:________________________ _______________________________________________________

( ) Individual $30    ( ) Couple $50      ( )  Family $60     ( ) This is a renewal.  

I’ve been a member since:____________

  Please make checks payable to: Sugarloaf Ski Club, • 9008 Main Street • Carrabassett Valley, Maine 04947
                                                 Or join at our online website store at sugarloafkiclub.com
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  2019 Ski Club Summer
Events Calendar

Check our website calendar for other events
www.sugarloafskiclub.org or email questions 

to info@sugarloafskiclub.com
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JUNE
June 1
CVA Graduation

June 28
38th Annual Ski Club
Golf Classic

Bag 50th Bash

June 29
Kingfield POPS
Bangor Symphony 
Orchestra & Stratton 
Family Festival

Iron Men of 2019
This year’s Iron Man award is shared by Ski Club 
members Marc Ayotte and Bob Zinn. The award is 
presented annually in memory of the original “Iron 
Man of Skiing” Paul Schipper, who’s “streak” lasted 
3,903 days.

In the front row are 2019 Iron Men Marc Ayotte and Bob 
Zinn, with Ski Club President Ginny Bousum. In back are 
Karl Strand (left) and Rich “Crusher” Wilkinson, who pre-

sented the award. 

JULY
July 4
Fireworks in the Valley

July 12 & 26
Summer Après party
on the Beach
with live music

August 2
Swig & Swing 
Golf Tournament

August 16
Après party on the
Beach with live music
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An independent insurance 
agency that works for you.

Call Jim today for a review
of your current insurance

207-235-2642

Jim Wilson • Branch Manager
Carrabassett Valley, Maine

Jim Harrison • CIC 

               Continued on page 4

Sugarloaf’s Competition 
Administrator Laurel 
Lashar will be traveling 
to Park City, Utah, this 
month to be honored by 
US Ski & Snowboarding. 

She will be receiving the 
Burckett-Dodge Award, 
which has been present-
ed annually since 1973. 
The person receiving this 
award is chosen by the 

U S Ski & Snowboarding 
Eastern Alpine Officials 
Committee for their out-
standing contribution to 
alpine officiating. We all 
know how much Laurel 

deserves this award. She 
has lived and breathed al-
pine racing and officiating 
her entire life.
Congratulations Laurel. 
Well deserved. 

Sugarloaf General Manager Karl Strand, Laurel Lashar
and Competition Director Jim McCormack.

Laurel
Lashar to
receive

prestigious 
Burckett- 

Dodge
Award
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C.O. BECK
Custom Metal Roofing for Fine Homes

Visit us on the web or call for
more information about our quality,

lifetime and maintenance-free
standing seam metal roofs.

 207.872.5861 • WATERVILLE, ME • www.cobeckroofing.com

BECK & SONS INCCO ROOFING & SHEET METAL. .

Serving Maine homeowners since 1920

On April 7, Sugarloaf Competition Center 
volunteers gathered to reflect on the season’s 

events and hand out accolades to many 
volunteers. 

 Five standout volunteers earned special recognition: 
Al and Alice Cole, Kelly Dooling, Steve Kalenda, 
Gail Ogilvie, Terry Petley, Cheryl Rowland, Gerry 
Thompson and Patrick Willihan.

The 2019 Gleason Rand award was presented to Rich 
& Judi Hawkes for their many long hours. Lev said 
“they were there whenever and wherever I needed 
them.”

The Gleason Rand Award is presented annually to 
an outstanding competition volunteer.  The award 
is named for Dr. Gleason Rand, a physician from 
Orono, Maine. Dr. Rand was a tireless volunteer at 

2019 Ski Club 
Volunteer Party & 

Gleason Rand Award

the many competitive skiing events during the early 
1970’s. He helped register the athletes for the event 
and when this was done, he would head up the hill 
to do anything required, such as carry equipment, 
cheer on the athletes or any other job that had to be 
done. Unfortunately, he was killed in a tragic highway 
accident in May of 1973.

Lev Steeves presented the Gleason Rand Award to Rich and 
Judy Hawkes at the end-of-season party for volunteers.
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MORONG FALMOUTH
Bill and Peter Sowles are pleased to support 

the Sugarloaf Ski Club

www.morong.com • 1-800-356-4020
187 Route One, Falmouth, Maine 04105 • Sugarloafers since 1958

Many of the past award recipients are still volunteering 
at competitions, or associated with Sugarloaf and the 
Ski Club today. 

 Flanked by Jim McCormack and Karl Strand, Lev Steeves 
was presented an autographed U S Alpine Nationals bib from 
Competition Center staff, friends and volunteers. Thank you, 

Lev, for many years of ensuring  enough volunteers for so 
many events, and then for managing those volunteers and the 

many positions they fill.

GLEASON RAND RECIPIENTS
1974 Jean Luce
1975 Peter Spaulding
1976 Robert Waddle
1977 Larry & Jackie Mahaney
1978 Paula & Irving Kagan
1979 Peter Smith
1980 Tom Needham
1981 Frank & Jean Woodard
1982 Jim Merritt
1983 Kathy Allen
1984 Tina Hinkley
1985 Mary Hunter, Jean Luce  
        & Gil O’Connor
1986 Carolyn & Regis Lepage
1987 Bruce Miles
1988 Kathy Accord
1989 Peter & Carol Bass
1990 Deb Oberg
1991 Carol Freemont Smith
1992 Ron & Audrey Leonard
1993 Jay & Gail Rowe
1994 Barbara & Dick Hinman
1995 Audrey Leonard 
1998 Mary Hunter &
        Lev Steeves

1999 Bob Daley
2000 Chris Schipper
2001 Lev Steeves
2002 Mary & Phil Hunter
2003 Patti & Bob Silvia
2004 Alice & Al Cole
2005 Susan Manter
2006 Marco Stivaletta
2007 Terry Petley
2008 Tom Hanson
2009 Jon Hellstedt
2010 Peter & Delinda Smith
2011 Laurie Steeves
2012 Charles & Diane    
        Copeland
2013 Mark Swisher
2014 Dave Stonebraker & 
Mitzi Guenther
2015 Gerry Thompson
2016 Linda & Donn Gifford
2017 Craig Brigham
2018 Jim Stinchfield &
        Linda Cloutier
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The Bag and Kettle, long-time Ski Club supporter, will be the site 
of a Thursday evening gathering where players can meet and 
greet, and enjoy socializing before Friday’s scramble-format tourna-
ment. 

Micah Lashar, Kelly Welch, Laurel Lashar and Jay Lashar

38th Annual
Sugarloaf Ski 

Club Classic Golf 
Tournament

Friday, June 28,
at the Sugarloaf Golf Club

The 38th Annual Sugarloaf Ski Club 
Classic Golf Tournament will take 

place this year on Friday, June 28th, 
at the Sugarloaf Golf Club.  Ski Club 
board members Ginny Bousum and 
Patrick Willihan will again co-chair 

this important scholarship fund raising 
event for the Dick and Martha Ayotte 

Memorial Scholarship Fund.
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Maine Veterinary
Medical Center

We treat
all your pet
emergencies 
24/7, year 
round, 
weekends
and holidays.
Our hospital is located
next to Scarborough 
Downs in the
Enterprise Business
Park off Route One
in Scarborough.

207.885.1290
mvmc.vet

Estate Grown
Wines

Russian River Valley
Sonoma County, California

Cabernet Sauvignon • Merlot
Cabernet Franc • Pinot Noir

Sauvignon Blanc
 

707•433•4032 
11650 Los Amigos Road, Healdsburg  •  MerriamVineyards.com

Award
Winning
Wines

The cost is just $125 per person, all-inclusive with lunch,
golf cart, Mulligan, all contests and raffle. FMI or to sign
up: www.sugarloafskiclub.org/shop, or email Bruce at
info@sugarloafskiclub.com

• Thursday, June 27: Social at the Bag for players
• Friday, June 28: 7:30 registration, 9:00 am Shotgun start. 2:30  
 awards and included luncheon, sponsored by the Bag, at the  
 clubhouse
• Friday night, June 28: The Bag’s 50th Birthday Bash
• Saturday, June 29 marks the 17th year of the Kingfield Pops  
 concerts and fireworks at the Kennedy Farm in Kingfield; make a  
 weekend of it and do it all.

The purpose of the Dick and Martha Ayotte Scholarship Fund is to 
assist needful youngsters who live in the Sugarloaf region with the 
costs associated with their ski and snowboard training programs at 
Sugarloaf Mountain. The Sugarloaf Ski Club is a 501(c)(3) non-prof-
it organization and has been supporting ski training and educational 
programs for kids since 1950.

Tournament sponsorship opportunities are available at several 
levels, and in-kind gifts for the silent auction are most welcomed.  
For more information contact Bruce Miles at the Sugarloaf Ski Club:  
email info@sugarloafskiclub.com.

President’s Message
Continued from Page 1

Off-season events will bring Sugarloaf 
Ski Club members together to enjoy 
hikes, picnics, golf, biking, outdoor
concerts on “the Beach” and more - 
joyful mini-reunions as we wait for 
Skiers’ Homecoming Weekend and 
next winter’s snow. 

The summer months also allow time 
for program planning and coordination 
with other non-profit organizations as 
we strive to increase the number of 
local youngsters who’ll benefit 
rom the joy we are eager
to share. Thanks, Marie
Kondo, for giving us a
new way to describe
what we have
known all
along. 
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Mountain 
To Mud 

Race
Winnah!

This year’s Mountain to 
Mud Race competitors 
started at the top of 
King’s Landing on skis, 
and then continued on 
foot from the bottom 
of Snubber. The partici-
pants had to carry their 
equipment with them as 
they ran to the Rack. This 
year, the men’s winner 
was Andrew Legere; 14 
year old Lilly Day won 
for the ladies. 

Andrew Legere was this 
year’s winner of the

Mountain to Mud Race.

Sugarloaf’s
Closing Day
May 5, 2019

On May 5, 2019, Sugarloaf’s last day 
of skiing, the usual cast of characters line 

up at 8 am for the 8:30 loading of the 
SuperQuad.

WILDERNESS TRIPS NOW ENROLLING
For more information contact Lionel Hering

207-235-8863 • Email: happy@skihappytunes.com

July 7 - July 22 • Rapid River / Whitewater Kayaking
14 to 17 yr olds • Co-ed • $1999
No previous experience required

July 28 - Aug. 3 • Flagstaff-Bigelow Explorer / SeaKayak & Hike
13 to 15 yr olds • Co-ed •  $725
No previous experience required

End of 
Season Special 

TUNE & STORE - $75 

Spring: Complete Tune-UP 
Summer: Dry Storage (Free!) 

Fall: Binding calibration &
new “ready to ski” wax!

($15 to $30 savings!)

HAPPy TUNES!!
Valley Crossing on Route 27 • Next to Tufulio’s

7 miles South of the Access Road • 207-235-TUNE (8863)
 Email: happy@skihappytunes.com
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Stub Taylor, 
Sugarloaf’s
Legendary 

Ski Patroller

Some of Stub’s old ski 
patrol buddies visited

him recently.

Front, Martha Bradley and 
Stub; Back l. to r.

 Bill Bradley, Al Sleight, 
Bob Carlton and
Tim Henderson.



For years, your 
Sugarloaf Ski 
Club has pro-
vided significant 
scholarships and 
funding for local 
kids to partici-
pate and excel 
in skiing and 
snow-
boarding.

For local 
kids 15 and 
under 
This past 

summer we launched a new program with a
generous $500,000 gift from the H. King an
Jean Cummings Charitable Fund. This gift is the 
foundation of an endowment fund for the King’s 
Kids initiative to help kids 15 and under in
Franklin and Somerset counties learn to alpine 
ski, snowboard, and nordic ski and to support 
other local initiatives.

First year accomplishments
The fund is with the Maine Community
Foundation, and with first years’ earnings,
King’s Kids funded the following:

• 61 kids from RSU 58, Stratton, and Rangeley   
 participated in the 10-Sunday PM Boomuager
 program through the Sugarloaf Perfect Turn   
    Ski School. King’s Kids underwrote 70% of   

 the cost of this program, including lift ticket,   
 lessons, and rentals,
• King’s Kids rented Titcomb Mountain in
 Farmington for a Friday free ski night, with
 discounted rentals
• Baker Mountain in Bingham and Spruce
 Mountain in Jay were given funds by King’s
 Kids to reduce lift tickets for kids to $5
 during February vacation.
• 16 local children received $100 scholarships
 to Sugarloaf Mini & Bubblecuffer programs   
 (in addition to significant monies from other
 club funds).
• The after Ski & Skate Programs in
 Kingfield, Stratton, Strong, and Phillips 
 each received $500 to defray their expenses.
• The Sugarloaf and Rangeley Middle
 School Ski Teams received support.

With your help we
can do a lot more.
All told, just under $20,000 from the King’s Kids 
Fund earnings supported these programs. We 
expect – and want all these programs to expand, 
with more kids taking advantage of them. We are 
well on our way to raising an additional $250,000, 
with a goal of $500,000, to add to the endow-
ment fund for a total of $1,000,000.

Your help will enable us to commit
up to $40,000 annually to these

King’s Kids initiatives.

This past
winter over 
60 local kids 
participated 
in the first 
year of the 
Boomauger 
program at 
Sugarloaf. 
The ski club’s 
King’s Kids 
underwrites 
70 percent 
of the cost of 
this wonder-
ful program.

“My first-grade son 
is enrolled in the 
Boomauger program 
and I’m writing to 
thank you for the 
incredible  opportunity 
you’ve given him and 
other local kids this 
year.  Many thanks to 
the generous donor(s) 
who have made this 
program possible.  
We can’t thank you 
enough.” - Parent

“We wanted to thank 
the  Sugarloaf Ski & 
Snowboard School 
and the Sugarloaf Ski 
Club for offering the 
Boomauger program 
for local kids. The 
extremely generous 
donation from the 
King’s Kids Fund 
made the program
affordable for ev-
eryone and opened 
up skiing for a lot of 
kids.”- Parent

“It was fantastic. An 
opportunity he would 
not have had without 
this program. He 
definitely will do it 
again.” - Parent

King’s Kids
Initiative
had a
great
first
winter!



Snowfields 
Warren & Brammie Cook
Tom & Heidi Pelletier
G Norton Luce Family
Cindy Foster
Peter & Delinda Smith

Winters Way
Phyllis Jalbert
Peter & Diana Merriam

Narrow Gauge
Tom Hildreth
    & Claudia Diller
George & Joan Clark

Tote Road
Phil & Mary Hunter
Robert Miller
Carrabassett Coffee Co.

We will make a gift of $__________  in one payment by (mo/yr) ______/______
OR

We will make an Initial Payment of $__________  and the remaining balance $__________ by (mo./yr.) __________/__________
OR

We agree to make payments totaling $__________ on a(n)  ____ annual

or ____semi-annual basis beginning (mo./yr.) __________/__________ over ____ 1 yr, ____ 2 yrs, ____ 3 yrs

** Pledges may be paid semi-annually or annually. They may extend for a period of approximately three years from the pledge date. All pledges must 
be paid in full by December 31, 2021. 

Printed Name: _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Signature:_________________________________________________________________________Date: ______________ 

Address:____________________________________________________________________________________________  

City: _____________________________________________ State:_________________ Zip: _______________________ 

Telephone: _________________________________ Email: ___________________________________________________ 

How would you like your name(s) to appear on a donor plaque or other applicable publication?________________________

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Please make checks payable to: Sugarloaf Ski Club, 9008 Main Street, Carrabassett Valley 04947
Sugarloaf Ski Club is a 501(c)(3) tax-exempt organization. All contributions are tax-deductible to the extent provided for by law.

Thank you for your support!

Pledge or donate now
Pledged gifts can be spread out 
over three years. Our goal is to 
have all pledges be paid in full 
by December 31, 2021  Gifts 
are tax deductible. Gifts can 
be made by cash, credit card, 
check, or stock/publicly traded 
securities.

Our King’s Kids
fundraising goal
is $1,000,000
Suggested levels of giving:   

Snowfields  $25K +
Winters Way  $15K-$24,999
Narrow Gauge $10K- $14,999
Tote Road  $5K - $9,999
Boardwalk  $1K -$4,999
Whiffletree  $500-$999.00
Birches  $25-$499

In support of the Sugarloaf Ski Club’s King’s Kids Endowment Fund

Boardwalk

The Tranten Family Stores
Jordan Lumber Company
Ginny Bousum
Kathy & Bruce Miles
Lev & Laurie Steeves
The Arner Family
Joe & Doris Tutlis
Kevin & Mary Burns
Kyle & Johanna Harris
Peter Krakoff
Catherine Nodine
Bob & Linda Allen
Cathy Sweetser
     & Jock Moore
Whiffletree
Patrick & Peggy Willihan
Steve & Laura Schaefer
Peter & Lisa Judkins
Rick Chenard

Charles & Karen Korn
Win & Vici Robinson
Peter & Nancy Clark
Bear & Gerry Thompson
Ron & Sharon Cullenberg

Birches
Kate & Sam Punderson
Joyce & John Tobias
Nancy Holliday
Jon & Sharon Hellstedt
The Kearing Family
Jim & Jennifer McCormack
Barbara & Rick Ray
Mark & Venise Fournier
David & Mary Cuttler
Lloyd Cuttler
Jim & Betty Ann Listowich
Peter Van Alstine
Harry Stout

Thanks to these generous folks, we’ve raised
$229,000 for the King’s Kids Endowment Fund so far.

Questions?
Email Bruce Miles at
info@sugarloafskiclub.com
or call 207-237-6955
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Ski Museum 
of Maine
Theresa Shanahan,
Executive Director

256 Main St
Kingfield, Maine

207-265-2023 

Email:
info@skimuseumof 
maine.org

Winter hours: 
Mon-Thurs 
8:00 AM - 5:00 PM

Fri-Sun 
8:00 AM - 6:00 PM

Anthony R. Jessen
First Vice President - Investments
Financial Advisor

One City Center, 7th Floor
Portland, ME 04101
Phone: 207-791-5112
Fax: 855-249-4228
Toll free: 800-388-8919
tony.jessen@ubs.com

UBS Financial Services, Inc.

The Maine Ski Hall of Fame was established as a division 
of SMOM to recognize individuals who bring distinction 
to Maine skiing through competition, either as athletes 
or coaches. The Hall also honors those who pioneered 
the sport in Maine: ski makers, ski area builders, instruc-
tors, volunteers and others who have made a significant 
contribution to the sport. This incoming class will bring 
to 144 the number of those honored. Four members of 
the Sugarloaf community will be inducted this year.

Billy Chenard began his Nordic career skiing with the 
Chisholm Ski Club. A member of the Eastern Junior 
National Team, he won the National Junior Nordic 
Combined title in 1972, and was named to the U.S. Na-
tional Team. Billy gave back to his sport by developing 
the Nordic trails at Sugarloaf and the Balsams, which are 
considered best in the East.

Don Fowler has not only demonstrated a love of skiing 
by being on the mountain every possible day, but also 
by being an ambassador for the sport. A founder of the 
Ski Museum of Maine, Don has donated many hours as 

2019 Maine Ski Hall of Fame
Induction to be held at Sugarloaf

Every year in
October Maine Ski 
Hall of Fame in-

ducts six to eight in-
dividuals that have 
contributed to the 

sport of skiing. This 
year, eight individu-
als will be inducted 
at the 17th Annual 
Maine Ski Hall of 

Fame banquet 
scheduled for 

October 19, 2019 
at Sugarloaf.



clerk and attorney for the museum. In his devotion to 
Sugarloaf he has compiled the complete history of the 
resort. 

Paul Schipper started his “Streak” 
of skiing every day Sugarloaf was 
opened from 1981 until 2005, re-
gardless of weather, his health or 
obligations. As a retired airline pilot, 
he was a keen weather observer 
and reported to the marketing de-
partment after his runs. He certainly 
earned his rank as a legend at Sug-
arloaf.

Seth Wescott is one of the most ac-
complished and decorated athletes 
in snowboarding history. He was the 
first Olympic Gold Medalist in snow-
boardcross (SBX) 2006 at Turin, 
and successfully defended his title in 
2010 at Vancouver. Seth divides his 
time between designing snowboards 
for his company, Winterstick and 
advocating for WinterKids and Take 
it Outside. He and works with other 
outdoor athletes at Protect Our Winters.

The four other 2019 inductees include Henry Ander-
son, a legendary ski maker; Lindsay Ball, U.S. Paralympic 

team member and VP of the Maine 
Organization of Blind and Athletic 
Leadership Education; Leigh Breiden-
bach, Past Director of the University 
of Maine’s Ski Industry Program and 
Level III PSIA ski instructor; Robert 
Zinck, who also got his start with 
the Chisholm Ski Club, specialized in 
jumping, gaining crowns at the  Junior 
Nationals and Canadian Junior Na-
tionals, and a former U.S. National 
team member.

Please mark your calendar for this 
celebration and check our website 
for updates and reservations. 
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Enjoy our Maine winter!

800-287-0752 - FranklinSavings.Bank
Farmington   Rangeley   River Valley   Jay    Ellsworth   Skowhegan   Wilton

Thinking of a second home near the slopes? 
Give us a call and find out why everyone loves to

BANK with FRANK!

Spring/Summer Hours
The Ski Museum will be open this Spring and 
Summer – Wednesday through Friday 10am 
to 4pm. We will be open over Kingfield Pops 

Weekend (6/29), and Kingfield Days Weekend 
on July 20. Private tours are available; to

schedule a tour, please contact Theresa at
info@skimuseumofmaine.org.

October 19,  2019

Sugarloaf Mountain
Carrabassett Valley, ME

800.THE.LOAF 
SUGARLOAF.COM
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Kim Kearing 
Associate Broker 
207-491-9703,   kim@csmrealestate.com

My 18 years of living in Carrabassett Valley and on 

Iron Bridge   $352K
4bd., 2ba. 2 acres, 3 car 
garage

pending 
sale

Village South, 2bd, 1ba

OWN A HOME IN 
THE WESTERN 
MAINE MOUNTAINS!

L E E  B O O N E  
L O A N  O F F I C E R

L B O O N E @ A C A D I A L E N D I N G . C O M  
( 2 0 7 ) 4 9 1 - 0 0 1 2  
N M L S #  1 6 3 1 8 1 2  
A c a d i a  L e n d i n g  G r o u p  N M L S  I D  # 3 7 0 6 3 6  
w w w . a c a d i a l e n d i n g . c o m

LOAN PROGRAMS
FHA 3.5% DOWN

USDA/RD NO MONEY DOWN FOR QUALIFYING AREAS

CONVENTIONAL FINANCING 3% + 5% DOWN OPTIONS

CONDOMINIUM FINANCING

VA LOANS

We meet your grocery 
A big selection of your favorite beer and 

wine beverages 

Our qualified butchers will cut you a
fresh steak, package our store-ground burger 

or de-bone our chicken for you. 

Featuring all kinds of deli meats, cheeses,
salads and fresh seafood

Talk to our deli staff about making up a party
platter or fruit basket for your special occasion. 

We also have a laundry facility

Open 7 days a week until 8:00 PM except Sundays(5:00 PM)
On Main Street • Route 27 in Kingfield • 207-265-2202

New Evidence Has Surfaced

Rumor has it that Amos the Moose was responsible for the take 
down of the communications tower at the top of the mountain.
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Bowling ~ Arcade ~ Golf
Serving Lunch and Dinner

Full Bar &
Upscale Pub Style Menu

1242 Carrabassett Dr.

Sugarloaf Farmington&

Always
drink good

coffee.

207.265.2326
www.carrabassettcoffee.com

Really good coffee from Kingfield, Maine

Blast from the Past

Furniture • Flooring •Window Treatments

Mattress Sale
Ski Club members get
10% off  any mattress

through June 30, 2019

207-237-7000
Helping fast skiers sleep well since 1980

 Village West at Sugarloaf • info@birchwoodinteriors.com

Mattress Sale
Ski Club members get
10% off  any mattress

through June 30, 2019
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SLOPESIDE LIVING EXPERTS
Nobody knows the Sugarloaf area like 

Mountainside Real Estate. 

In the last year, our team has sold 12 times the 
volume of any other agency in Carrabassett Valley. 

Our Full Service Agency Offers:
Buyer Representation
Seller Representation
Hotel Quartershares

Seasonal Rentals
All of our Properties are Listed in MLS

Visit us on Main Street in the Base Village

sugarloafmountainside.com

Barb Larson Jeff KennedySam Punderson

These CVAWP athletes and coaches attended the USASA National 
Championships:  (l. to r.) Coach Patrick O’Rourke, Jamie Hering, 

Coach Mike Phelan, Lyle Hering, Lily Day, and Maggie Swain.

Congratulations to Senior Ella Spear on her April 2 
U19 second place podium at Eastern Cup SG Finals. 

Also skiing fast were Faith Stanton in 5th, Molly 
Bruno in 10th and Ava Cayer in 11th. This followed 

up the prior day’s impressive results, with Molly in 
4th and Ava in 6th.

CVA Wrap Up
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Participating in ‘Mountain 
Work Day’ has been a part of 
CVA’s community service tra-
dition for over 35 years! More 
than 50 students and coaches 
gathered to help clean up the 
mountain on Saturday, April 
27. The heavy rain did not 

slow them down.

Congratulations to Freeride Team members Ben Malone(left), and Osten Duncan (right)! Out 
of more than 2000 freeride competitors, Ben and Osten have been invited to compete at this 

year’s North American Freeride championship at Kicking Horse Resort. Every year this com-
petition brings together the top 1% of IFSA competitors from across North America to test their 

skills on one of North America’s most challenging faces. This year is no different: Ben and Osten 
will be competing on the Ozone face, the same course as this year’s Freeride World Tour. The 

face drops 384 meters at an average pitch of 44 degrees. Cliffs from only a few feet to over a 100 
stripe the face. The face is a favorite venue of the riders on the FWT for the variety of terrain, 

the steepness and the challenge. These two boys are great representatives of the type of skiers that 
Sugarloaf produces. Wish them well as they head off to face this year’s final challenge. Continued on next page
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SUGARLOAF
AREA GROCERS

                   For all your Sugarloaf Area
                   Grocery needs since 1989

Sugarloaf Groceries
on the mountain

237-2200

Ayottes Country Store
in the Valley

235-2443

Mountainside Grocers
just before entrance to
Sugarloaf Access Road

237-2248

Main Street Kingfield
265-2664 

John Beaupre “72” and Bob Thomas “82”
Proprietors

Congratulations, Erica Jenson ‘16, in bib number 2 on the 
left, for earning All American honors skiing for Syracuse 
University, with an 8th place finish in the GS at USCSA 

Nationals in Jackson Hole on April 2.

CVA Wrap Up
Continued from previous page
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It was a bittersweet end-of-season race series for our twin 
Seniors – Ella and Simon Spear – as they raced their final race 
series together at the Eastern Cup finals, ending their long lived 

CVA racing careers together on the same race trail. 
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On Top of the Mountain
Stratton Elementary School Ski/Skate participants enjoyed a 

spring afternoon at the top of the mountain.
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